
SELECTBOARD AGENDA 

& MEETING NOTICE 

August 26, 2024 
***Indicates item added after the 48 hour posting  

bold underlined time = invited guest or advertised hearing 

(all other times are approximate) 

 

Location: Town Hall, 2nd floor meeting room, 325 Main Road, Gill 

 

5:30 PM Call to Order (If the meeting is being videotaped, announce that fact.  If remote 

participation will occur, announce member & reason, & need for roll call voting) 

 

Old Business 

o Review of Minutes: 8/29/22, 9/12/22, 10/11/22, 11/21/22, 12/5/22, 12/19/22, 1/30/23, 2/13, 2/27, 

3/13, 3/28, 3/30, 4/10, 4/24, 5/8, 5/22, 6/5, 6/20, 7/3, 9/11, 9/25, 11/06, 11/27, 12/4, 1/2, 2/12, 

2/26, 3/11, 3/25, 4/8, 4/22, 5/6, 5/21, 6/3, 6/17, 7/1, 7/15, 8/12 

o Request from FRCOG Executive Committee for Selectboard’s position on the county road 

petition from Northfield Mount Hermon School to discontinue Mount Hermon Road.  FRCOG’s 

public hearing on petition to be held on 9/12 @ 5:00 PM via Zoom. 

New Business 

o Appointment – Noah Welch-Smith as a Firefighter through 6/30/25 

o Other business as may arise after the agenda has been posted. 

o Public Service Announcements, if any 

 Recreation Committee – Soccer Signups 

 Hazardous Waste Collection Day – Sat. 9/21. Pre-registration required 

 Community Contra Dance – Sat. 9/28, 7-10 PM at Town Hall 

 Gill Harvest Festival – Sun. 9/29, Noon – 3 PM at the Town Common 

o Warrants 

FY25 #04 Vendors ($78,411.36) & Payroll ($37,878.43) – reviewed/signed on 08/12/24 

FY25 #05 – review & sign 
 

Adjournment  

Other Invitations/Meetings:   

Date Time Event Location 

Mon 9/2  Labor Day holiday  

Tues 9/3 7A – 8P State Primary Election Town Hall upstairs 

Mon 9/9 5:30 PM Selectboard meeting Town Hall 

Mon 9/23 5:30 PM Selectboard meeting Town Hall 
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August 26, 2024 

 

Executive Committee 

Franklin Regional Council of Governments 

12 Olive St., Suite 2 

Greenfield, MA 01301 

 

RE: Petition to discontinue Mt. Hermon Road in Gill 

 

Dear Esteemed Members of the Executive Committee: 

 

The Town of Gill’s Selectboard has had the opportunity to review and discuss the county road petition 

filed by the Northfield Mount Hermon School seeking discontinuance of Mt. Hermon Road in Gill.  

Additionally, because the School thoughtfully provided advanced notice to the Town of its intentions, 

Gill’s voters were able to weigh in on the matter at our May 6, 2024 annual town meeting. 

 

By an overwhelming majority (one “no” vote out of 38 voters in attendance), voters at the town meeting 

recommended the Selectboard support the School’s petition to discontinue the road.  Voters understand 

Mt. Hermon Road was originally part of Main Road until 1928 when Main Road was relocated to bypass 

the people and activities of the School’s growing campus.  Voters also acknowledge all of the land on 

both sides of the road for its entire seven-tenths of a mile length is owned by the School, and there is 

minimal public use of the road.  Almost all traffic on the road is by persons accessing the campus as 

students, families, faculty, and staff. 

 

During the town meeting’s discussion, it was noted Mt. Hermon Road connects the campus to Main 

Road, which means vehicles coming and going from the campus will drive by, stop at, and patronize the 

various farm stands, restaurants, and businesses on the way from campus to Route 2 and beyond.  These 

commercial ventures are important to the fabric of the Gill community, and voters expressed concerns the 

School might close the road altogether, rerouting much of the campus traffic away from the heart of Gill.  

It was well received when the School’s representative at the meeting affirmed the intent to keep the road 

open, although it may be gated and closed during dark hours at some point in the future. 

 

In its support of the petition to discontinue Mt. Hermon Road, the Selectboard affirms the following 

points. 

- The road now only serves properties owned by the School.  There is no “public” good or 

necessity to keeping the road as a public way. 

- The School intends to keep the road open as a campus road, which will allow traffic to and from 

the School to utilize Main Road and see the beauty and shop and dine at the business that help 

make Gill the special place it is. 

- As a campus road, emergency vehicles will still be able to access and render aid to the School and 

its residents. 

- The cost for the Town to maintain the road far exceeds the roughly $2,700 of Chapter 90 road aid 

it generates each year. 

- The Town has no desire to accept Mt. Hermon Road as a town road. 

http://www.gillmass.org/
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We strongly support a vote by the Executive Committee to discontinue Mt. Hermon Road as a county 

road.  

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter and for your public service.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Gregory M. Snedeker, 

Chair, Selectboard 

 

Cc: M. McEneany, Assistant Head of School, NMH 









E-mail firedept@gillmass.org  This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer 

 

 

August 15, 2024 

Gill Selectboard: 

 

On August 15, 2024 the Gill Fire Department Board of Engineers approved for 
appointment to the Gill Fire Department the following name(s). 

 

 

Firefighter: 

Noah Welch-Smith 

 

 

Fire Chief 

 

Gene Beaubien 

 

 

  

 

 

Gill Fire Department 
196A MAIN ROAD • GILL, MA 01354-1805 • (413) 863-8955 • FAX: (413) 863-0126 
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